MINUTES FROM THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 6th June 2018


The Chairman started the meeting by thanking everyone involved in the recent works carried out around the site:

Harbour: Geoff Figgett, Mike Sugden, Neville Smith
Podium: Mike Sugden, Mike Bandi, Geoff Figgett

Quarry Area: Tony Gates, Anthony Smith

Kitchen: Mike Sugden, Arthur Pickering, Paul Davies with apologies to anyone missed out you know who you are.

Crawler Hill: Paul Davies, Ian Phillips, George Roberts

Clubhouse Painting: Tim, Sally, Kieran Metcalf, Craig Bentley, Paul Davies

APOLOGIES

Were received from Brian Bennett, Mike Sugden, Paul Beardshaw, Alf Lee, Rob Andrews.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the May 2018 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.

MATTERS ARISING

A correction was made regarding the defibrillator which was yet to be checked and hadn’t been returned.
Additional tiles have been sourced for the ladies toilet along with a stainless steel splash back for the kitchen, any tiles left over can be used in the gents toilet.

The new rules for the crawlers have now been added to the website.
Catering aprons have also arrived for the kitchen.

There are some ongoing work to be done with LED lights yet to be fitted and painting to be completed which have been delayed due to kitchen work being brought forward.

A crawler plan and BMBS site map have been added to the clubhouse notice board.

The buggy track is going well along with the new parking area.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer read out the months financial report showing that full members stand at 222 with 49 juniors, 69% of which are from the E R.

Income received from memberships, nads, catering, web sales, power/regatta totaling £1,793.80. Expenses to opus, site maintenance trees, catering, water abstraction, water rates, stationary/lanyards, fuel, donations, new kitchen/mower and trophies totaling £5,976.76. Total funds are now £10,050.42.  
EVENTS
The Events Officer reported that the two Club Sundays were excellent from previous ones where 90% were trucks and crawlers.

Upcoming events 20th June is Club Sunday, 29th June from afternoon – 1st July the lake will be on hire to MPBA for Fast Electric Nationals, the site map has been adjusted to incorporate safety for campers. There will be chained off areas including the charging area truckers and crawlers will not be able to charge batteries in this area following MPBA rules and insurance constraints.

EVENTS CONT’D
The Chairman stated that he had spent an hour to an hour and a half discussing electrical work with Daz who is a qualified electrician and noticed there was a spliced cable, spliced cable is not acceptable and is not safe.

Ian Phillips mentioned three new fire extinguishers were on site which hadn’t been used, these are to be fitted under veranda, under podium and in the kitchen, they are certified and will be serviced annually.

Saturday is a charity event at the Floral Hall, Hornsea some space is available to display models.
Haydock is still awaiting more interest.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The Chairman mentioned that there are still work to be carried out across the site.
There was a recent toilet blockage which appears to have been caused from baby wipes from the ladies toilets, the Chairman stated that nothing else other than human body waste and toilet paper should be put down the toilet.

Daz is an electrician that can safely carry work out with free labour and cables etc or for small cost for other materials.

There will be a truck carrying concrete for the quarry section/truck track area helpers would be required to assist in unloading and moving the concrete. If the weather is bad the order can be rescheduled.
It has been reported that the digger is currently unavailable for the weekend due to a snapped track.

The Crawler section have requested a new suspension bridge that would cost £60.

A new 3-4 drawer freezer has been requested for the kitchen for the purpose of keeping ice lollies etc frozen.

The new gate will be having a hole cut out for the lock to be accessible from both sides, this is to aid in security on site with if only a few members are around.

The Chairman has a new boiler test code for 3 BAR steam models which is up to date with the regulatory requirements.

John Jenkinson mentioned that last year there was a grocery basket raffle and that it would be good to do the same again, any dry/canned goods/groceries would be much appreciated and that a box will be in the clubhouse for this.

 If anyone wishes to donate anything related to modeling than these were to be brand new only.

There is currently no confirmation when the new lights are to be fitted in the clubhouse. 
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